
 

 

 

 

 

Hello everyone and welcome to another weekly newsletter – suddenly we are in July 

already! We have only three weeks left of term now. I joked with pupils earlier in the week 

about time disappearing whilst jobs lists get bigger!  

The children have been on great form this week – taking their chance to ‘show what they 

know’ in our internal assessment week. I have heard about many impressive performances, 

great attitudes and pleasing progress being demonstrated. This information will obviously 

be used to help inform overall assessment information that will be shared with you via the 

end of year reports.  These will be with you on by Friday 16th July with an optional follow up 

parent’s appointment (virtual/phone) being offered after these are handed out. 

I have written this week to Peregrine class parents with further details about next year’s 

teaching arrangements, as well to Red Kites class parents about end of year events.  

Sports days 

Unfortunately, next week’s weather isn’t looking great according the long range forecast. 

Our provisional plan is for the sports days to occur on the following days: 

• Upper bubble (Red Kite and Peregrine classes) Monday pm 

• Middle bubble (Osprey and Kestrel class) Tuesday pm 

• Lower bubble (Harrier and Eagle classes) Thursday am 

We will of course keep you posted if these change.  
 
As previously explained, for sports day, children are asked to wear a t-shirt on their house 
colour. This information has already been shared with you, but if you are unsure which 
house colour you child is please check with your child’s class teacher or via the school office. 

 

Celebration Assembly: 

Today’s celebration and special mention’s assembly can be viewed at: 

 https://youtu.be/dDEVdjwpA84 

 

Covid19 

I’m sure you will have been reading, watching and viewing the development with regards to 

restrictions changing the new future. To be clear, at this point we do not know whether or 

not bubbles and other restrictions will be in place in September as we are still waiting for 
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official guidance. Having said that, it is clear there is a lot of talk that all restrictions will 

come to end in July/August. As always, we will keep you up to date with plans as and when 

we have them them, always following the guidance provided. 

 
Reminders: 
 

• School hedges – I have had several conversations about the school hedges recently. 
We have once again doubled checked and unfortunately we are unable to have them 
cut until late September /early October due to nesting birds. This rule applies for all 
schools. 

• Parking safely and sensibly. Please could all parents take care, and be considerate to 
others when parking in the local area, particularly at drop off and pick up. Let’s keep 
everyone safe!  

 
Thanks for taking time to read our newsletter and for your continued support of our school. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 
Kind regards 
Keep safe 
 

Jon Watson 
 
HeadTeacher 
Carlton Primary School 
Developing lively, inquiring and creative minds 
 
 
 
 

 
Carlton Primary School listen to York Mix 

Radio.  If you haven’t already done so, why 

don’t you take time to check it out : 

https://yorkmix.com/radio/ 
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